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Mexico’s Chamber of Senators Approves October 1 as a
Mandatory Day of Rest

Insights

9.11.24


Una versión en español de esta Insight está disponible haciendo clic arriba.

The Senate of the Republic approved the initiative to reform the Federal Labor Law that establishes

the first day of October of every six years as a mandatory day of rest, on the occasion of the transfer

of the Federal Executive Power.

The initiative presented by Senator Napoleón Gómez Urrutia, of the Morena Parliamentary Group,

amends Article 74 of the Federal Labor Law to harmonize the provisions of the Federal Labor Law

with the constitutional decree promulgated on February 10, 2014, which establishes the reform of

the transition period between the presidential elections and the swearing-in of the Head of the

Federal Executive.

According to the decree published on February 10, 2014, the President of the Republic will take

office on October 1, instead of December 1. Despite the fact that the constitutional reform was

proposed in 2014, Claudia Sheinbaum is the first president to take the presidential oath on October 1.

The amendment approved by the Senate of the Republic would be as follows:

Article 74. The following are mandatory rest days:

I. to VI. ...

VIl. On October 1 of every six years, when it corresponds to the transfer of the Federal Executive

Power;

VIII. and IX ....

In this way, workers will enjoy a mandatory day of rest on October 1 instead of December 1, as

previously stipulated. With the above, it is established that workers who work on October 1 will be

entitled to receive a triple payment for the day worked.

Likewise, if workers do not receive triple payment for working on October 1, the Federal Labor Law

contemplates fines ranging from 5,187 to 518,700 pesos.
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Conclusion

Keeping up with evolving labor laws is crucial for companies doing business in Mexico. For more

information on how this impacts your operations in Mexico, reach out to your Fisher Phillips attorney

or the author of this Insight. Fisher Phillips Mexico is at your service to assist you with any questions

related to this topic, as well as with any matter in labor law. Make sure you are subscribed to Fisher

Phillips’ Insight System to have the most up-to-date information sent directly to your inbox.

Related People

Germán de la Garza De Vecchi

Regional Managing Partner

+55 4186 8175

Email

Service Focus

International

Related Offices

Mexico

https://www.fisherphillips.com/es/offices/mexico.html?tab=overview
https://www.fisherphillips.com/Subscribe.html
https://www.fisherphillips.com/en/people/german-de-la-garza-de-vecchi.html
https://www.fisherphillips.com/en/people/german-de-la-garza-de-vecchi.html
tel:%2B55%204186%208175
mailto:gdelagarza@fisherphillips.mx
https://www.fisherphillips.com/en/services/practices/international/index.html
https://www.fisherphillips.com/en/offices/mexico.html

